
[Steudel Founders $2,500+]
Florence Andrews
Cuyahoga County 
    Board of Developmental Disabilities
Minute Men Human Resource System
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Linnevers
Ohio Security Traders Association
Superior Beverage

[Dream Builders $1,000-$2,499]
Ethan Boron
Betty L. Case
Clinton Delafield
House of LaRose
Dee Kuclo
Laborer’s International Union Local 860
David and Patricia Lombardo
Brian A. McBride/Arthur B. McBride, Sr. 
Family Foundation
Nancy Nebenzahl
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Nottrodt
Robert and Melissa Pfaff
Pharmed
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Schwartz
Todd Associates
John and Hope Veldhizen

[Success Builders $500-$999]
Bay State Polymer Distribution, Inc. 
FirstMerit Bank
Richard and Susan Gilbert
Al and Alison Hollingsworth
Irish American Club - East Side, Inc.
The Jeff Phillips Memorial Fund
Littler
Wayne and Barbie Luczywo/Whitehouse 
Construction
Mark McCaffrey
Medical Mutual of Ohio
Morgan Stanley
Morgan Stanley Employees, Dress Down 
Fridays, to recognize Developmental 
Disabilities (I/DD) Awareness Month
Red Seal Electric Co., Inc.
Signum Inc.
George and Mary Kay Vaul
Brian and Christa Vesy
Walter & Haverfield LLP

[Independence Builders $250-$499]
Mr. and Mrs. G. Bruce Andrews
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Becker
Brunswick Auto Mart
CPI-HR
Fraternal Order of Police Associates, Inc.
Fr. Eric Gauchat
Steve Plouck
The Reminger Foundation
Mary R. Sauer
Dr. Scott Sazima
Brock Walter
Laura L. Zimmer

[Opportunity Builders $100-$249]
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Alexander
Irving Bergrin
Bobbi Burkey
William Burkey
Dr. Adam Costarella
Attorney General and Mrs. Michael Dewine
James Faucett/Aries Distribution
Merle Gordon
Brian Green
Kenneth Gurchensky
Mr. and Mrs. Samir Haikal
Mr. and Mrs. William Hild
W. Benoy and Suzanne Joseph 
Dr. and Mrs. Ken Koster
Steve and Michelle Kuri
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Kusnic
Mark McCaffrey
William Meidell
Gloria Moore
Wayne Morgan
Fulton and Thea O’Donoghue
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Otto
Ruth Parsons
Harold and Ivana Pauley
Spencer Seaman, Jr.
Stan Sech
Shannon Patton & Duke Southworth
Wayne Stanko
Mr. and Mrs. J. Michael Thomas
Ann Hersh Toedtman
Bruce and Sharon Waffen
Mary Ann Walter
Marcella Walters
Women in Mission/United Methodist 
Church
Doug and Jody Zetlaw

[Support Builders and Friends]
Mr. and Mrs. Desmond Baker
Richard and Connie Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Becker
Dorothy and Terry Blon
Cheryl Burnett
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Carpenter
Lucille Conde
Maria Conte
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Covich
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Darrah
Frances Dinardo
Marie Donelan
Jean Gallagher
Merle Gordon
John and Gloria Homolak
Jayne Juvan
Mary Kimble
Dru Kosik
Dr. Robert and Anita McEvoy
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Messner
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Mills
Betty Monroe
Margaret Mullen
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Murnan
Andrew Olshakoski
Chris and Paulette Pavone
Charlotte Rodriguez
Robert Rosing
James and Sharon Ross
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Russo
Brian Seidner
Leola Slemons
Rose Sutton
Teamsters Local No. 436

Dick and Fran Weidokal
Gary Wismar
In Honor of the Alexander Family
Elizabeth Goodwin
In Honor of Robert & Lori Becker
Mr. and Mrs. Willard Becker
In Honor of Jennie Bullard
Mr. and Mrs. William Newkirk
In Honor of Lindsay Case
Jack and June Wismar
In Honor of Betty L. Case
Thomas D. Woodbery
In Honor of Kimberley Case
Thomas D. Woodbery
In Honor of the George Family
Angelo Gallo
In Honor of Michael T. George
Kimberly Corrigan
Senator Tom Patton
In Honor of Richard and Susan Gilbert
Mr. and Mrs. Sean O’Reilly
In Honor of Alison Hollingsworth
Thomas D. Woodbery
In Honor of Al & Alison Hollingsworth
Evan Woodbery
In Honor of the Licciardi Twins
Marcia Ferguson and Joe Tokar
In Honor of Leslie Merriman
Kimberley Case
Tony Thomas
In Honor of Katie Nebenzahl
Frank Yurich
In Honor of Christina Petras
Michael and Mary Ellen Petras
In Honor of Jennifer Ross
Dorothy Friedl
In Honor of Bobby Ulery
Michelene Maniscalco
In Honor of All Welcome House 
Employees
Andrew Horvath
In Honor of the Anniversary of the first 
Welcome House Home
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Archer
In Honor of Welcome House 40th 
Anniversary
Barry Freeman
In Honor of Nancy and Howie Williams
Joe Cooney
John and Trisha Cooney
Michael Cooney
In Honor of Evan Woodbery
Thomas D. Woodbery
In Honor of Larry Zetlaw
Mr., and Mrs, William Zetlaw
In Memory of Eric Andrews
Joanie Schneider
In Memory of Kimberley E. Andrews
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Andrews
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Brown
Betty L. Case
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Conrad, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John DeLassus
Barbara Erickson
Marguerite Farkas
May Gendron
Martha Greco
Donna Hughes
Marian Keirstead
Patricia Koberg
Mr. and Mrs. John Koontz
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Kucler
Lakewood Hospital Thrift Shop

Mr. and Mrs. Dale LaPorte
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Lesko
Seneca Levett
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Lewellen
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Marlatt
Aileen Maroon
Mr. and Mrs. David Mobley
Darlene Mulholland
Coletta Mulloy
Jean Nicholls
Mr. and Mrs. B. Niehaus
Margaret O’Neil
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Oldenburg
PNC Wealth Management Department
Ann Patterson
Allyne Portmann
Alice Radefeld
Mr. and Mrs. John Raufus
Marilyn Regan
Patricia Rechin
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Reddy
Lynne Rice
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Roos
Janice Rosenberg & Team/ RE/MAX United
Linda Sheenan
Roberta Smith
Garnett Springate
Tony Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Bernie Urso
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Votteler
Wakefield Elementary School
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Yaroma
In Memory of Russell Austin
Dr. Stephen Ruedrich & Dr. Loralee Marsh
In Memory of Daniel R. Beljan
Marcia Catalano
In Memory of Orville C. Britton
Viola Britton
In Memory of Ruth Butler
L. Richard Butler
In Memory of Wesley Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Stan Sech
In Memory of Cornel Crisan
Jaime Blandford
John Crisan
Tony Thomas
In Memory of Gean Delafield on her 
Birthday
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Rice
In Memory of James Dicus
Dusti Keller
In Memory of Bill and Marge Dochert
Mr. and Mrs. James Norris
In Memory of Dorothy Eash
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Weil
In Memory of JoAnn M. Finnegan
Thomas Finnegan
In Memory of Chester Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon Adelman
Tammy Alexander
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Andrist
Delphine Barrett
Mr. and Mrs. Errol Brick
Edward Campbell
Center for Health Affairs
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Cohen
Orville Cohen
John Connelly
Mr. and Mrs. James Dakin
Irma Dugan
Marcia Frauenthal
Thelma Goldberg
Judy Groh & John Marynak

Barbara Hawley & David Goodman
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Hageman
Mr. and Mrs. Hal Hedrick
Josephson Family
Mr. and Mrs. Hersch Koblenz
Dottie Kozak
Susan Legome
Heidi Leen
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Lieberman
Erwin Lezberg & Rhea Seldon
Malley Family
Barbara & Stanley Meisel
Jim May & the Leadership Team Mercy 
Health
Barbara Morrison
Nora Myers
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Nau
Physicians and Staff of OHC
Susan Prior
David Ritter
Jim Rokakis
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Rosenfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Ross
Karen Rubin-Kugelman
Jeffrey Schloemer & Marcia Banker
Seven Hills School
Alex Stillpass & Lisa Pennekamp
The Tulenson Family
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Valancy
Weidenthal Family
Valerie Weitz
Wire Products Co., Inc.
In Memory of Peter Graf
Mr. and Mrs. Stan Sech
In Memory of Rodney Harter
Denise Cooper
In Memory of Ed Koscinski
Joanne Laurie-O’Brien
Frank and Mary Beth Skala
In Memory of Donna Lezberg
Edwin Lezberg
In Memory of Michael Lombardo
David and Kimberly
David and Ruth Barto
Carol and Carmen Caruso
Kathleen Delaney
Dusti Keller
Thomas and Barbara Perlatti
Helen Ramach
Harold and Joanne Schmuck
Florideo and Pauline Silvestro, Sr.
John and Hope Veldhuizen
In Memory of Joseph and Rose Malone
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Finnegan
In Memory of Tom Marshall
Maureen Marshall
In Memory of Suzanne Holmes Menefee
Sara Santoli and Jason Markovc
In Memory of Tom Meredith
Cynthia Schulz
In Memory of Debra Meyer
Calfee, Halter & Griswold LLP
In Memory of Norman Miller
Lynn and Judy Capper
Kenneth and Rose Metzgar
Diana Cross Phelps and Family
Jeff, Kim, Kennedy and Jaelen Rinkes
Joe Rinkes
Jon, Rachel, Jillian and Jaxon Rinkes
Janet Rinkes
In Memory of Patti Passerallo
Andrea Newcomer

In Memory of Mark Pienkowski
Karen Gardin
Tom Pienkowski
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Salkin
In Memory of Arthur Reikowski
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Tierney
In Memory of Jacqueline Roda
William Roda
In Memory of John J. Ross
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Beniak
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Bragg 
Peggy Brooks
Mary Davidson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Jaeckin
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Kelleher
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kelleher
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Loyd
Kay McGraw
Mr. and Mrs. John Neforos
Patsy Neforos
Mr. and Mrs. John Patton
John Perjeau & Jacqueline Kranyak
Judith Spilka
Paula Tomsick
Vicki Wadell
In Memory of Bernie and Grace Starver
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Finnegan
In Memory of Gerard Trepanier
Rosanne Corrigan
Shirley Manuso
Mary Street-Trepanier
In Memory of Mary Elizabeth “Lib” Ulery
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bauman
Kathleen Ulery
In Memory of Bob & Mary Lib Ulery
Beth Parnin
In Memory of John Wardley
Mr. and Mrs. Stan Sech

[Bobbie Roberts Fund]
Bobbi Burkey

[Gifts through United Way]
Kathleen Boos
Paul Boos
Mark McCaffrey
Mary Sauer
Jeanmarie Sikora
Kathleen Ulery

[Employee Gift Giving Campaign ] 
JP Morgan Chase Foundation
Michael Schrader

[Matching Gifts]
Nordson Corporation
Yahoo

[In-Kind Donations]
Bitboyz LLC
Easterday, Inc. DBA HR Block
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Patton

Dear Friends,

Welcome House is off to a great start in 2013! We currently serve 150 individuals 
each day with a staff of over 300. Through our growth we have remained dedicated 
to the core values on which this organization was built. We are committed to creat-
ing a supportive atmosphere in which our clients can develop independence and a 
sense of competence by experiencing success both at home and in the community.

In order to effectively do this, we rely on the input of family members. I person-
ally make it my job to listen to the families and, when appropriate, make informed 
changes to our programs and services based on family recommendations. 

Recently we have had many requests from families to revamp our menus. My 
staff and I have engaged the 
services of a certified dietician to 
lead this process, and are thrilled 
with the results! The dietician has 
created a new Welcome House 
Dietary Manual, sample daily and 
weekly menus, and even recipes 
to accompany the menus. The 
menus offer clients great choice, 
but are largely built around fresh ingredients, eliminating pro-
cessed, pre-prepared foods. By increasing fresh foods, fruits and 
vegetables we believe we will increase the health of our clients!

Over the next few months we will be working with the di-
rect service staff to help them implement the new guidelines. If 
you have any favorite recipes, please send them my way!

Thank you for your continued support of Welcome House. 
Please “friend” us on Facebook and check our new website 
regularly for updates and photos of all of our activities!

Sincerely,

Tony Thomas
Executive Director

T

Advocate. Champion. 
Caring. Concerned. 
Nurturing. 
Not only are these adjectives of Susan Collins, the 
nurse, but life missions of Susan Collins.

he new Director of Nursing for Welcome House, 
Susan has made it her mission to serve as an 

advocate for clients so that they can receive optimum 
health care.  “This is a very important part of my job,” 
said Susan.  “While our clients lead full and indepen-
dent lives, they do need someone who can rally for 
them when it comes to issues that they cannot cham-
pion for themselves.  This is the most rewarding part of 
my job.” 

Susan further expands her role in her clients’ medi-
cal needs by addressing medical concerns to family 
members and staff members to ensure that everything 
is coordinated and covered.  “Since the majority of our 
clients are residents, family members find great value 
in communicating with staff members and knowing 
that their valued family members are receiving the 
utmost care and compassion.  I have been told that it 
brings them much peace.”

“We always have to recruit people that not just share 
your vision but also see the need for changing the orga-
nization and expanding services in different directions,” 
said Tony Thomas, executive director of Welcome 
House.  “Susan is an exemplary example of this and has 
been an unbelievable addition to our staff!”  

Tony’s 
Column

hDonations and Gifts  February 2012-February 2013 To be a nurse is 		
to be a champion . . . 
in more ways 		
than one!

Welcome 
House 

Do you have a background in nursing and would 
like to work with individuals with developmental dis-
abilities? Welcome House is hiring full and part-time 
RNs, LPNs, and STNAs.

If you are interested, please call Sanaata Cornwell 
at 440-356-2330, ext. 225 or email her at scornwell@
welcomehouseinc.org. 

Hiring Good Nurses! 

. . . they do 
need someone 
who can rally 
for them . . .



fter living together for more than 
7 years, Bill, Gary, J Scott & Stan 

were not willing to separate. How-
ever, with each new repair needed to 
their aging Lakewood house, the four 
friends became increasingly eager to 
move. Jay, the group’s vocal advocate, 
called Tony Thomas on countless oc-
casions to discuss what they should 
do . . . All of their lobbying paid off! In 
April these four— who still insist on 
being called the Parkwood Guys—will 
move into a new home on Dover 
Center Road in Westlake, thanks to a 
generous grant from the West Haven 
Foundation. During the house hunt-
ing process, these four made sure to 
have their needs and wishes known—
a porch, a back yard with a place for 
a garden, and a fireplace for Santa 
to come down! And they are thrilled 
with the outcome—so thrilled that af-
ter endless hugs J Scott almost cried!

loves to bowl, and is excited that the 
new house is right down the street 
from his mother. J Scott, the new-
comer who joined the group 7 years 
ago, is the resident social butterfly. He 
will be attending the Welcome House 
Community Center during the day 
which is right down the street.

The new move has not gone with-
out worry—The four friends worried 
that their beloved staff wouldn’t make 
the move with them, and were so 
relieved to find out they would! And 
the new van they use better make the 
move too . . . Or else Tony Thomas will 
be getting more calls from J Scott!

The Checklist

A porch
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he Annual Welcome House Dinner Dance was held Friday, 
April 5 at Rocky River Memorial Hall. Over 150 clients were 

joined by the Welcome House staff for a night of dining and 
dancing to music played by DJ Jim Shelburne.  

Program Director Bobbi Burkey planned the special evening, 
even creating unique centerpieces for each table.  “This is one of my 
favorite events all year!” she gushed. “Everyone dressed up, dancing 
and having fun. It doesn’t get better!”

Executive Director Tony Thomas served as maitre d’ and head 
waiter, leading a team of volunteer staff members who served the 
clients. Clients barely waited for the tables to be cleared before the 
dancing to all-time favorite Michael Jackson music began!

For more photos of the dinner dance and the Annual Bowling 
Banquet, please check out our website!

A

These four men are inseparable, 
and they each have a role in their 
home.  Stan has taken it upon himself 
to make sure the staff know exactly 
where everything belongs—He will 
make sure the move goes without a 
hitch! And he can’t wait to show off 
his new house to girlfriend Leone. He 
and Gary have lived together for 15 
years, and Stan couldn’t imagine life 
without Gary’s world-famous pan-
cakes!  Gary, not surprisingly, is most 
excited about the new kitchen. Bill 
moved into Parkwood House with 
Gary and Stan about 10 years ago. He 

Parkwood 
Guys 
Get a New Home

Annual Dinner Dance 
Draws Huge Crowd!

Bill, Gary, J Scott & Stan

[ [

Back yard with a 
place for a garden

Fireplace for Santa 
to come down!

[

Trustee Spotlight: Todd Carmel

elcome House and West Haven are fortunate to have a 
committed group of volunteer leaders guiding the organization.  

West Haven Board President Todd Carmel is an example of the 
dedicated volunteers engaged in ensuring the ongoing success of 
Welcome House.  

During his 15 year tenure on the Board, Todd has served in just 
about every capacity available to trustees!  He has utilized his extensive background as 
a financial advisor to guide the growth of West Haven assets through the creation of an 
Investment Committee and by developing investment policies. Todd has introduced 
countless people to the agency—as donors, volunteers, clients, and service providers.  
He chaired the 40th Anniversary Celebration at Brothers Lounge, and his passion for golf 
led to the creation of the Annual Welcome House Golf Outing that through the years 
has raised over $200,000 for the agency!  

Visit our 
new website! 
www.welcomehouseinc.org

. . . and “Friend” us 
on Facebook to see photos 
of all of our activities!
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